Minutes of RPC Conference on  18th February 2004
Those present;
Ian

Connected;
Pino, Sijin, Archana, Seong , Kyong Sei

Numerous attempts were made by the swich-board to contact Hafeez on +92 51 2207358.
Apologies to you Hafeez

Gap production in Korea


The material for assembling 60 gaps has been prepared


10 gas gaps have been assembled and are awaiting testing and approval.

The proposed production rate should be 120 gaps/month but at this stage it is not possible to confirm whether this is possible or not.

The failure rate due to bubbles trapped between the PET film and the HPL has been 20 %.

Delivery of the first 10 gaps should be around 6 March.
Quality and tolerances. The spacer thickness is checked. The hot melt thickness is 200μm ± 10-20 μm. Pino reports 10-50 μm thickness. This gives a total nominal thickness of 7.2mm /final gap. Previously Kodel obtained 7.5mm.
The pressure test has not yet been done. Pino considers this of great importance.

Actions:  Ian should send the RE1/1 drawings to Korea so they can check the dimensions with what they have already prepared and sent. Ian claims not to have received them.

Ian will go to Korea for the end of February , beginning March for 5-7 days with the aim of elaborating a QA program for gap production.

Discussions mentioned the possibility that Kodel prepares RE1/1 and/or its gaps. Seong points out that this is feasible if they have an injection of funds.

Adaptor Board


A pre series will be ready in 2 weeks. They may be delivered by end March once the connectors have been soldered on. Flavio is dealing with  QA , QC and production.

FEB production and QC.
Pino reports that some of the components are difficult to procure  in the time desired. Firstly 10 boards will be made and checked by Favio, any changes will then be made. Pino has arranged for a pre-series of 50 pieces that should be ready by end of April. The totality will be made by July-September, and after burn-in the full production will be ready for September. This is rather late. Perhaps CERN resources can be used to speed up the sourcing of the difficult to find components.
Next RPC conference has been provisionally booked for 3 March 2004 at 0900hrs . Walter please confirm with 77000.








Ian 19.02.04

